REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club March 31, 2011
Present:  Dean Allen, Norma Barber, Margaret Hubbard, Joan Quinlan, Lorraine Garratt, Leslie Mortin, Janice Anderson, Don Drever, Pamela Keim, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets:  Rose Dunitz
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as presented
       Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes 
Jan Anderson pointed out that under Club Management, the second point should read as follows:

Jan said that the Club has been given 38 new decks of cards to compensate for the cards that were shaved in manufacturing.  Company paid the shipping as well.

Motion by Lorraine Garratt, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the minutes of Feb 17, 2011 as amended.  Carried. 
3.0  President’s Report
Dean Allen reported  that the Four Lead Clover  rental of our facility as per decision at February 2011 Board meeting, New Business, 7.1 has been confirmed. We will reserve the dates requested.
4.0 Financial Report
- Norma Barber reported that we had a small increase in table count.  
- Financial report, repair and maintenance, reflected the cost of work done on the men’s washroom
- Utilities cost for March ($799) will be evened out with an anticipated refund from Sask Power

- Investments – Norma reported that our investments are now basically centralized, and are with MGI

   Financial, with the exception of one with CIBC Wood Gundy.   Monies formerly with Transamerica 

   have been invested as follows:

              -  $7337.09 invested to 3/3/2013
              -   $14,674.19 invested to 3/3/2016
    Norma reported that she invested for these lengths of time because we already have an

    investment maturing in 2012, and another maturing in 2014       
- Our insurance is up for renewal.  Norma reported that our insured assets base is increased to

  $36000.  

        .  
5.0   Business Arising from the Minutes
         None
6.0 Old Business
6.1  Programmable Thermostat

        Don Drever reported that this has been purchased.  He is going to check with Dave Sabier, to see 

        if he will be able to install it.
 .
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Training people for duplicating
                Lorraine Garratt suggested that it might be a good idea to have some people trained to use the

                duplicating machine, in the event that the two people who do the duplicating now might not be 

                available from time to time.  Some people have already expressed an interest in learning how to 

                do this.  Some ideas included asking Jason Larrivee to assist with training, posting a sign to ask 

                about interest, and having people who are trained do some duplicating from time to time to keep

                 up their skills.  Margaret Hubbard said that she will contact Jason

    - A related question came up as to why we did not use the duplicating machine for the

    tournament..  Jan Anderson said that only the tournament director would be allowed to 

    duplicate boards in advance, and would need to be paid to do this.
      7.2   An idea for “fun” at bridge
Pamela Keim suggested that there might be interest in having a “pot” game, where $1.00 per entry is kept and at some point a winner would be awarded  She suggested the following:

- At the end of each game any players who did not get any zeros the entire game win the pot.
- If there is no winner the pot is held over until the next game.
- Players must play at least 50% of the games in order to win the entire pot, if players have
   played less than 50% of the games they are entitled to only one half of the pot.  The
   remaining 50 % stays in the pot for the next winner.
 - The 50 per cent attendance comes into play at the end of the third game; if there is a winner 
                  after the first or second game the winners get the entire pot. (need about three weeks to make a 
                  fair judgment as to a player's attendance
- A combination of Thursday afternoon / evening, or Tuesday afternoon / evening games for

   implementing this idea would make for a fairer competition, as players would be able to

   compete against others of similar MP level, making for a fairer chance to win the pot.

The Board discussed the idea, and various suggestions were put forth
- Each player could contribute an extra dollar (on top of entry fee) to put into the pot

- $1.00 from each entry could go into the pot (reducing what Club gets from the fee)
- Each player could contribute 50 cents to the pot, with Club contributing the other 50 cents 

- The financial viability of the Club contributing, and therefore making less money per entry

  was questioned.

- It was suggested that this idea might increase interest and therefore table count, resulting in
   greater revenue. If so, a formula for contribution might be considered in future.
                 - It was decided that this item should be discussed with the membership.  Item was tabled,  

pending further discussion at the AGM.
8   Committee Reports
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Margaret Hubbard reported that the 50 / 50 held at the tournament was very successful, and netted 

              the Club $457.

8.2 Club Operations

- Don Drever reported that the central vacuum is no longer functioning.  Dave Sabier is checking into it, and Don will report back at the next meeting.  There was discussion about the cleaning lady’s lack of access to the locked room, and the need to ensure that the vacuum is emptied in a timely fashion to help avoid difficulties.  
- Don reported that the hinges on the exterior door need to be replaced.  Dean Allen said that he will check with the landlord to see whose responsibility this replacement would be.  
- Re: stainless steel cigarette disposal.  Don said that he checked with Chattersons, and they had none in stock at that time.  He could order one.  There was further discussion about the possibility of other alternatives.  Don suggested trying a metal pail which could be attached with lag bolts to the wall, and be filled with sand.  He will continue to explore options.  One piece of advice given was that if we attach a locking disposal unit to the wall, we should not lock it, as people will break it to get at the cigarette butts.  

8.3 Game Management

Nothing to report
.9   Club Management  

            Jan Anderson reported that we now have the new inserts for the bidding boxes.  She says that 

            comments have been favourable
10   Tournament Chair
        - Spring Thaw tournament – We had 142 tables. The tournament was very successful, and well 

        run.  The Board gave a special vote of thanks to the hospitality committee, who did a wonderful job 
        throughout.  The chili lunch was especially appreciated.    Special thanks to Leslie Mortin.   Also, 

        special mention was made of Leslie’s grandson, who did an excellent job in caddying.        
        - It was pointed out that we need to see if more prizes will be needed for the fall. (check with Unit)
11.  Date for the next regular meeting:  Thursday April 28, 2011, 6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned 7:00
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